Regatta etiquette

On leaving the Club for a regatta here are a few guidelines to follow.

This is to ensure that EVERYONE knows who does what and there is NO confusion.

You are responsible for your boat, EVEN if you are sharing a boat with another crew. 

CREWS, you need to make sure that

· your boat is taken to the trailer in plenty of time - normally the Thursday night before the weekend. Ensure it loaded safely & tied on securely. (see separate rules for loading the trailer)

· the blades you wish to use are loaded and tied down.

· your riggers & seats are loaded. Tie riggers together with string or tape. There are blue boxes for the seats to be stored in - please use them. If you are the first race on for a shared boat and you are taking the seats with you in the car, let the other crew know.

· you have sufficient trestles loaded and secured.

· you have sufficient ties for the boats & a few spares.

· your have made a written copy of your first race time

· you take a map to find the regatta site

· you remember to take your valid ARA racing licences

· your bring tools & spares - 10mm & 13mm spanners, screwdrivers, toolbox

COXES, you additionally need to make sure that you have a

· clean, working life-jacket

· working and charged cox-box.

You will be responsible for these for the time they are away from the Club.

If sharing, both coxes have responsibility for the equipment. 

On your return to Weybridge, make sure they are put back to their rightful homes.

GETTING HOME - after your last race, you need to arrange to get the boat + blades + trestles back from the trailer to the boathouse. This needs to be done within 48 hours of the last the race. The last crew to use a shared boat unloads it : as the boats are in such a high demand, it is not fair on another crew to do your unloading - this will only be accepted if you have pre-arranged this with the other crew & they are happy.

Please DO NOT leave it to someone else to do, because it might not happen.

If anyone has any problems or are not happy, PLEASE speak to the Captain or a Vice-Captain.

Happy racing!

